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2nd meeting of the Local Safety & Public Order Working Group

Riga, October 14

Minutes
Opening of the meeting

 
Mr. Dainis Turlais, Chairman of Security, Public Order  and Corruption Prevention Issues Committee of Riga City Council opened the meeting and after that by Mr. Janis Gedusevs, Chief of Riga Municipal Police and Mr. Ints Kuzis, Chief of Riga Region Police

Presentation of the report of the meeting in Trelleborg 

Mr. Czeslaw Dwojak, (Municipal Guard of Gdansk) reported that at the meeting in Trelleborg Mr. L.Walczak presented the idea to form a task force concerning common issues in public safety in the Baltic Sea Region cities. During the discussion the Board authorised the group to continue its work without establishing a formal UBC structure. The first results of the Working Group activities could be presented at the next UBC conference in Liepaja in autumn 2011 and then the final decision on Working Group will be taken.

Approval of the Statute of Working Group

After presentation of the report, Mr Dwojak invited participants to vote for the Statute of the Working Group. The Statute was approved unanimously and from the moment on it become the governing document of the Working Group.   

New cities participation

Cities that were not present on the first Working Group meeting in Gdansk  were invited to join the Working Group by signing Membership Form – Declaration of Participation in Public Order and Local Safety Working Group within UBC. Representatives from Liepaja, Jurmala and Jelgava (Latvia) and Panevezys (Lithuania) signed the Membership Forms.

From the moment on the Working Group consists of 13 members instead of 9 before the meeting.

Election of Chairman and two Vice Chairmen 
Mr Miłosz Jurgielewicz (Municipal Guard of Gdansk) chaired the election. He 
invited participants to name candidates for the position of the Chairman of the Working Group. Cities nominated two person:
-
Mr. Czeslaw Dwojak (Gdansk)

-
Mr. Leszek Walczak (Gdansk)

Mr. C.Dwojak withdraws his candidacy, the participants vote for the only candidate Mr. L.Walczak who gets elected by 7 votes.

After the election of Chairman, participants were invited to name candidates for the two positions of Vice-Chairmen of the Working Group:

-
Mr. Andrejs Aronovs (Riga)

-
Mr. Hans-Ivar Swärd (Nacka)

Since only two candidates were named the participants accepted both the candidates without voting.

 It was suggested by Mr Walczak and approved by the participants that the Secretariat of the Working Group will be situated in Gdansk for  next two years.

Presentation of Strategy of Urban Security in Riga 

Representatives from Riga City Council, Riga Municipal Police and Riga Region Police,  “Riga Water” Ltd. and “Riga Traffic” Ltd. gave presentations on strategy of urban safety in the city.
Coffee break

Discussion on the organizational issues
Secretariat of the Working Group will be chaired by Mr. Czeslaw Dwojak, (Municipal Guard of Gdansk)

The participants were asked to send by e-mail their contact information to the Secretariat of the Working Group and short presentation was given on the tasks and duties of the Secretariat.

There were different opinions on the issue of taking minutes of the Working Group. Participants agreed that it is the task of the host city of the meeting together with the Secretariat. The Secretariat will be responsible for the programme and content of the meeting and the host city will take responsibility of organising the event.  

Presentation of two main topics
Mr Miłosz Jurgielewicz and Mr Czeslaw Dwojak  (Municipal Guard of Gdansk) presented the main topics that were listed during the first meeting in Gdansk.
Mr Jurgielewicz presented  “Public Consumption of Alcohol” and Mr Dwojak presented “Safe Cycling Programme” that has been implemented in Municipal Guard in Gdansk.
In a discussion part Mr.E.Vidriks shared practice of Riga Municipal Police regarding problem of public and excess alcohol consumption.

Lunch

Discussion of future work of the Group 

The Chairman of the Working Group, Mr. Leszek Walczak opened the discussion about future work of the group.
Considering that institutions responsible for ensuring safety in cities differ from city to city it was suggested to create thematic working groups of experts from the cities and they would report to the Steering Committee where leaders of safety institutions of all the cities meet (like the present meeting in Riga). 

The suggestion is argued – considering various institutions involved to ensure public safety in the wider sense and their roles it is better that all the discussions about all the topics of security are held together (like during this meeting), but inviting experts to participate depending on the theme. 

Exchange of good practice examples between the cities is also one of the goals of the group, and visiting the cities to see the operations at work.

Creating joint projects and attracting EU funding will also be one of the tasks.  

Participants agreed that within the Working Group there should agree on priority tasks/ issues to be shared and discussed.

Chairman announced short break to draw conclusions of the discussion.

· Conclusions:
· Work will be organised by theme. Cities are invited to choose a theme they will investigate and present at the next meeting in Vilnius:

o
Alcohol abuse – Vilnius

o
Traffic – Gdansk

o
Youth – Nacka

o
Social riots, football – Botkyrka

o
Graffitti – Vilnius

o
Tourists – Riga

· Next meeting of the Working Group will be held in Vilnius, Lithuania, on April 13-15, 2011.

· By that time the Secretariat of the Working Group will be formed, situated in Gdansk, Poland

· Home-page for the Working Group will be created

Closing of the meeting

